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CALENDAR 

DECEMBER                                             

Fri 10th - Yr 6 Sport  Program  

Mon 13th - Step Up Day 

Wed 15th - Year 6 Graduation        

          Rehearsal                                                          

Wed 15th - Year 6 Graduation          

          Night                                       

Thu 16th - Last day of school for    

        students. 3.30pm finish                                      

Fri 17th - Curriculum Day (student    

       free day)  

 

JOKE OF THE WEEK 

2022 TERM DATES 

TERM 1  - Friday 28th January to 

Friday 8th April                                        

                                                                                       

Please note: Friday 28th January 

is a Curriculum day. NO students 

are required this day. Students 

from Year 1 to 6 will begin on 

Monday 31st January 

                                                                              

TERM 2-  Tuesday 26th April to 

Friday 24th June 

                                                                        

TERM 3  - Monday 11th July to 

Friday 16th September 

                                                                       

TERM 4  - Monday 3rd October to 

Tuesday 20th December  

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

As we head into the last week of the 2021 school year, I’d like to congratulate 
the Graduating Class of 2021 and wish them all the best as they head into their 
final week at Woodlands. We are very proud of what you have accomplished 
over the past 7 years and are confident you will continue to represent              
Woodlands in a positive way as you enter Secondary School. Good luck and              
congratulations.  

 

THANK YOU 

We have a lot to be thankful for as members of the Woodlands community.               
As the Principal I am most thankful for the people we have in our community. 

 

Our staff are the most dedicated and professional group I’ve had the privilege of 
working with throughout my career. The way they have navigated through the 
last couple of years, maintaining learning continuity, promoting student and 
family wellbeing as well as caring for their own families has been remarkable. 
Thank you to all of the Woodlands staff, enjoy a very well earned break. 

 

Thank you to our extremely supportive parent community. The way you have 
worked with our staff throughout 2021 puts us in a great place to hit the ground 
running in 2022. I understand it has been an extremely challenging year but we 
couldn’t have kept our students engaged and progressing without your help. 
More recently, with the COVID cases at school, the goodwill and support from 
parents was very much appreciated. I hope you all get the opportunity to switch 
off over the Christmas break and enjoy some relaxing time with your families. 

 

The school also relies on a dedicated group of parent volunteers to ensure we 
provide the best possible education and opportunities for our students and                   
families. To Lisa Meddings, School Council President, and the rest of our school 
councillors, thank you for the time and energy you out into your positions. Most 
of the work we undertake together is behind the scenes and isn’t obvious to the 
wider community but the impact is significant. Thank you for your ongoing               
support. To all the members of our Parents and Friends group, led by Glenn 
Heatley, thank you. Thank you for the time you spend volunteering to provide                         
opportunities for our students. Here’s looking forward to a more settled 2022 
where you can put in place some of the things you have planned. 

 

Finally to our students, who make us proud every day. Thank you for always     
being your best. You have shown a tremendous amount of resilience and growth 
over the course of the year and I am particularly proud of the way you have 
come back to school in Term 4.  I hope you all have a fantastic Christmas and a 
fun and relaxing break with your families. We’re looking forward to seeing you 
back at school ready for a brilliant 2022. 

 

Have a very merry Christmas and a safe and relaxing new year. 

Matt Gallagher                                                                                                                                      
Principal 
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CANTEEN RSPCA FUNDRAISER FINAL TOTAL  

STUDENTS AND PARENTS OF WOODLANDS  
WOW, what can I say!  A Hugh thank-you to everyone that supported the RSPCA  cruelty against      

animals fundraiser over the last 2 days 
The canteen girls were overwhelmed by the response we got, a few little hiccups long the way, but I 

think we did pretty well 
We sold 200 hot jam donuts, 216 cup cakes and 48 muffins 

There was donations of $10.30, a big thank you to those people 
So a GRAND TOTAL of $406.30 to be donated to the RSPCA 

The canteen girls thank you all for supporting this very worthy cause 
 

THANK YOU, THANK YOU,                    
THANK YOU 
Deanna, Jenelle, Steph and Leanne  

REMINDER 

Curriculum Day (student free day) on 

Friday 17th December  

 

We have 2 bikes to be won, simply colour in 
either of our colouring sheets. 

Entries can be dropped into our office                   
located Shop 5B, Gateway Shopping         
Centre, Langwarrin or emailed through to us 
at langwarrin.vic@raywhite.com.au.  

Please note this competition is for ages 3-12            

Winners will be drawn on Monday 20th                
December and prizes are be collected by 
Wednesday 22nd December. 

**COLOURING SHEETS CAN BE COLLECTED 

FROM THE SCHOOL OFFICE** 
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                      2022 Student Leaders 
Recently the Year 5 students took part in the process to decide student leadership positions for 2022. 

Congratulations to the following students who were awarded a position: 

 

School Captains:                                                                 

Billy Banfield and Shayla Caspersz 
  

School Vice-Captains:  

Kaden Sounthakith and Chelsea Carroll  

……………………………………………………………. 

Sport Captains:  

Harry Gallagher and Mackayla Tilders 
 

Sport Vice-Captains:  

Cooper Szaran and Bethani Pauw  

…………………………………………………………... 

Endeavour Captains:  

Maddison Dancey and Sam Simpson  

  

Endeavour Vice-Captains:  

Piper Southcott and Archer Gibson  

…………………………………………………………..  

Friendship Captains:  

Anabelle Briggs and Mason Cruise  

  

Friendship Vice-Captains:  

Lucy Thomas and Archie Leaver  

…………………………………………………………. 

Perseverance Captains:  

Olivia Lindley and Kobi Hiku  

  

Perseverance Vice-Captains:  

Piper Wood and William Atkin 
……………………………………………………………. 

 Loyalty Captains:  

Maddy Gallagher and Kai Parsons  

  

Loyalty Vice-Captains:   

Neisha Stevens and Cohen Heasley  
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Introducing our 2022 Play Leaders! 
 

Over the past couple of weeks, year 4 students have been working on 
their applications to become helpers in the yard for some of the 
younger students. Our successful applicants were announced on 
Tuesday and they’re all very excited to do some training and get        
started in their roles early next year. 

The Play Leaders are an important part of our THRIVE program and 
are a huge support for junior students in the yard, running games and 
activities. A big congratulations to all those who were successful, and 
a huge thank you to all of the students who completed an application 
and are showing an interest in being leaders at our school. 
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This year, the students and teachers have been working hard to create a new play and outdoor 
learning area in memory of Mrs Norman. Mr and Mrs Clough worked very hard with some of Mrs 

Norman’s old students to create beautifully painted posts. The theme was ‘All things Mrs Norman’ 
and the children’s artwork depicts their happy, fun and wonderful memories with our amazing 

teacher and kind friend.  

Mr Watson and Mr B installed seating, stepping stones and new plants. This new learning space is a 
wonderful legacy and will be here for future generations of Woodlands’ students to enjoy.  

We would like to congratulate and say a BIG, BIG thank-you to the students and staff that were              
involved in planning and creating this garden. We are all very proud of your efforts. 

  

For Mrs Norman 
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Woodlands are Regional Champions!!! 

 

Congratulations to our Year 6 boys and girls cricket teams who were crowned Regional 

Champions for School Sport Victoria last week. Woodlands are a member of the Southern 

Metropolitan Region, of which there are more than 300 primary schools! 

The girls won all 3 of there games, which meant that they finished on top of the ladder at 

the end of the day. The boys won both of their pool games which allowed them to progress 

to the final. This was a very close game, played against Beaumaris Primary School. It came 

down to the final over but the boys got the job done, winning by 12 runs. 

Boys: 

Archer Kent 

Kaiden Swift 

Cristian Sperandio 

Joshua Byrne 

Chase Parsons 

Sam Morgan 

Kobee Chatfield 

Cody Mc Donald 

Jay McDonald 

Ryder Sullivan-Biggs 

Aiden Cikos 

Girls: 

Victoria Winter 

Tylah Frankenberg 

Matilda Carpenter 

Matilda Templeton 

Alyssa Meddings 

Sienna Pauw 

Codi-Leigh Boucher 

Emily Groat 

Madison Tibbals 

Jessica Amos 
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Year 4 Rounders 

Champions 

 

Boys – 4R 
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The following students are receiving awards for displaying our THRIVE value of  

‘RELATE WELL’  

Great job!   

THRIVE AWARDS - TERM 4                    
WEEEK 9 
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THRIVE AWARDS - TERM 4                    
WEEEK 10 

The following students are receiving awards for displaying our THRIVE value of  

‘GET INVOLVED’  

Great job!   
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“At Meraki, we offer a variety of Pilates & Yoga classes, as well as a kids 

yoga session.  Please come and check out our beautiful new studio in 

the Gateway plaza.  We are extremely passionate about supporting our 

Langwarrin community and developing a studio to incorporate every 

ability level."  
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ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

Its that time again to renew your existing membership or start a new one to help raise 

funds for Woodlands Primary School and save on great offers 

Copy and paste the link below into your browser for purchase 

https://au.entdigital.net/orderbooks/181656q?referrer=NA&exc=False 


